

CITY OF TOLNA
PO BOX 26
TOLNA, ND 58380

The regular monthly meeting of the Tolna City Council was held April 3, 2017. Members present were Steve Dahl, Kayln Luehring, and Bret Poehls. Others present were Doug Flaagan, Judy Lane and Dennis Johnson.

Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved as read. Bret made the motion, Kayln second said motion.

Doug was present to discuss restroom project at the baseball diamond. The City boundary was discussed along with the regulations of ND State Dept of Health. Doug will contact the Dept. of Health before continuing the planning.

Judy was present to discuss the Boiler Inspection at the TBEC. She also reported on continuing to get cost estimates on building restroom/shower building at the City Park.

Dennis will get a lagoon sample when thawed. A discussion was held on draining area around the lagoon. The council will walk out to check the area. Manhole cover repairs also discussed. The man hole cover at the intersection of Akin and Gertrude will need parts. Dennis will contact Mayo Construction about the repair.

Bills presented

Marlo Tweed	3 hours labor
Nelson Co Sheriff	\$572.70
NDTC	\$30.00 + 31.58
RR Mgmt	\$1,868.14
Nodak	\$323.37
GRWD	\$991.20
Ottertail	\$3,190.23 (TBEC)
Heck Trucking	\$8,668.75
Judy Lane	\$39.99 (TBEC)
Tecta America	\$20,000.00 (TBEC)

Kalyn made the motion to pay the bills. Bret second said motion. Motion carried.

A discussion to replace fire hydrants that need and checking the remaining sewer lines was held. Vicky will contact Jet-Way to get an estimate on the remainder of the City.

A discussion to change Main Street lights to LED was continued. Bret reported on lights he found to be the best replacements. The maintenance is less with the LED lights and there would be a savings in cost. The cost would be approximately \$3,250.00 to replace. Bret will talk to Shawn, Ottertail Power, about the cost of replacing heads that exist.

Garbage at the TBEC was discussed. The committee is figuring a cost effective way for the dumpster. Vicky talked to WM about a smaller dumpster and one that can be locked. Bret will use information at the next meeting.

Building on East side of school was discussed. Vicky will put up posters looking for anyone interested in removing the building and its contents for possible ownership of the lot.

Bret will contact Jay Opoien on the status of the house on Main St.

Meeting adjourned. Tax Equalization meeting will be Tuesday, April 11th.